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March  
Thursday 22nd   Parent/Teacher/Student Discussions 

Thursday 29 th    PJ DAY - Gold Coin Donation  

      Canteen Volunteer Forms Due  
      Photo Frame Fundraiser Concludes  
      Principal Awards A ssembly ɀ 2pm  

      Final Day Term 1 ɀ 2.30pm Finish 
April  
Monday 16 th    First Day Term 2  
Wednesday 18 th   School Council Meeting ɀ 7pm  
Thursday 19th   0ÁÒÅÎÔȭÓ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ Ά όÐÍ (Please contact office for 

venue) 

Friday  20 th    School Cross Country  
      Welcome to Term 2 Assembly (2.45pm)  
      Second Hand Uniform Shop Open 3.30pm 
Tuesday 24th   District Athletics Carnival 
Wednesday 25 th   ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
 
May 
Wednesday 2nd   Gr. 3/4 Phillip Island Camp Departs 
Friday 4 th     Gr. 3/4 Phillip Island Camp Return  
      Learning Celebration Assembly ɀ 2.45pm  
      Second Hand Uniform Shop Open 3.30pm 
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School Council 
Last night we held our Annual General School Council meeting where we elected 
office bearers and Convenors of Sub-committees for 2018.  It gives me great 
pleasure to announce our School Council for 2018 ɀ 
 
President:  Bridget Smith 
Vice-President: Nerissa Skevington 
Treasurer:  Karen Temple 
Secretary:  Kerri Emonson 
Buildings and Grounds : Anthony Hocking (Convenor), Stephen Morris, Bridget 
Smith, Nathan Bishop and Wayne Macdonald 
Policy : Nerissa Skevington (Convenor), Bridget Smith, Kerri Emonson, Lauren 
Creed and Judith Heywood 
Out of School Hours: Kerri Emonson (Convenor), Nerissa Skevington, Eve John 
and Vicki Fagan 
Marketing:  Eve John (Convenor), Jess Bain, Stephen Morris and Wayne 
Macdonald 
Finance: Karen Temple (Convenor), Wayne Macdonald, Bridget Smith, Vicki 
Fagan, Kerri Emonson and Lyndall Murnane 
 
We thank all our School Councillors for giving of their time and expertise to 
support our great school. We particularly welcome Mrs Judith Heywood and Miss 
Lauren Creed who have joined our School Council for the first time. Under 
"ÒÉÄÇÅÔȭÓ ÅØÐÅÒÔ ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓÈÉÐ ×Å ÁÌÌ ÌÏÏË ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÈÁÒÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÔÉÒÅ 
school community as we strive to continually provide the best for our children. 
 
Knox Banner  
Congratulations to Miss Frazer, our Art Captains, Makayla, Ruby and the students 
who designed and made our banner for the Knox Festival. The great news is that 
we won the competition for best banner award and as such have received a 
$200.00 voucher for art supplies. 
 
Easter Raffle 
Our Parentȭs Association have secured a magnificent prize for our Easter raffle 
that being a $1,000 travel voucher. Tickets are available for $1.00 and will be sold 
before and after school as well as our SRC students visiting classrooms.  All 
ÍÏÎÉÅÓ ÒÁÉÓÅÄ ÇÏ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÔÈÅ 2ÏÙÁÌ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ Hospital. The lucky winner will 
be drawn at assembly on Thursday 29th March. 
 
 



Pyjama Day 
Our Student Representative Council have organised a Pyjama Day to raise funds 
ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 2ÏÙÁÌ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ Hospital on Thursday 29th March. We are asking all 
students and staff to come along in pyjamas but wearing sports shoes to support 
ÔÈÅ 2ÏÙÁÌ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ Hospital and donate a gold coin. For details, please read the 
SRC Captains report. 
 
Parent /Teacher/Student/Discussions  
Parent/Teacher/Student Discussions continue again tonight. Many thanks to all 
parents who have taken the time to discuss the learning goals with your children 
and teachers. Working together, we get the very best Educational outcomes for all 
of our children. 
 
Well Done Georgia 
It is always great to hear of the success stories and accomplishments of our 
former students. Georgia, competing for Knox Athletic Club recently won the 
Eastern Metropolitan High Jump Championship with a personal best jump of 1.58 
m and qualified for the State Championships. Georgia also qualified for the long 
and triple jump. 
 
'ÅÏÒÇÉÁ ×ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 3ÔÁÔÅ 5ρυȭÓ ÈÉÇÈ ÊÕÍÐ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÊÕÍÐ ÏÆ ρȢυυÍ ÔÈÅÎ finished 10th in 
the triple jump and 15th in long jump. Congratulations Georgia on achieving your 
goal of being State Champion. 
 
 
 
Have a great weekend everyone  and  
Ȱ'Ï 4ÉÇÅÒÓȱ! 
 
Wayne Macdonald 
Principal 



PJ DAY ð THURSDAY 29TH MARCH 

Our SRC have organised our first fundraiser for the year.  On Thursday 29th of March 

(last day of term), we are inviting students to wear their pyjamas to school and bring 

along a gold coin donation to support our efforts in raising funds for the Royal 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ appeal.   

Please note that children need to wear runners (no slippers) and must wear tops that 

cover their shoulders.  

We are looking forward to a fun-filled day!  Thank you for your support. 

 
  
 

 

 

  



  

 
 

 

Hello Families,  

 

As you may know on the last day  of term (Thursday 29th March) we are 

having a PJ day. We are going to be raising money for the Royal Childrenõs 

Hospital, and request everyone bring a gold coin donation.  

 

What to where?  

You will need to wear your PJõs but please donõt wear singlets or slippers. 

Dress according to the weather. Please wear runners.  

 

Prizes  

Mystery prizes will be awarded on the day.  

 

Please donõt go out and buy new things. 

We hope to see you there in your PJõs. 

 

P.S. If you have any other question please contact the offic e.  

 

Cheers, 

Chloe & Zoe - SRC Captains 

 

 

 

   



 

 
 

 
Hot Cross Bun orders have closed and all the orders have been sent off to 
Bakers Delight! The buns will be delivered to school TUESDAY next week and 
will be sent home with your children. They will be bake d fresh and can either 
be enjoyed straight away or frozen for later.  
 

 
 

We are also still  selling tickets for the Easter raffle. Tickets are only $1 for a 
chance to win a $1,000 travel card that has been generous donation by 
OôBrien Real Estate.  
 

 

 
Easte r raffle tickets will be for sale at the front of the school and the SRC will 
be coming to classrooms  before the raffle is drawn on the last day of term.  
 

All proceeds will be going to Royal Childrenôs Hospital Good Friday Appeal. 
 

 
 

 
 

Next meeting Thursd ay 19 th  April @ 8 pm ï Please contact the office for 
details on the venue.  

 



 

OFFICE NEWS éééééé 
 
Compass 
Compass is now used as our communication for newsletters, excursions, 
notices etc., and it is imperative that each family has access.  Login 
information and an instruction booklet were sent home to each family in 
November 2017.  If you need assistance, please contact the office as soon as 
possible. 
 
Canteen 
The Canteen and lunch orders will be commencing next term. To be able to 
run this program, we rely on volunteers.  A notice was sent home last week to 
each family.  If you can offer some time, please complete the form and return it 
to the office by Thursday 29th March, the final day of Term 1.  Forms available 
from the office. 
 
First Aid Room 
Many thanks to the families who have donated spare underwear/sox to the 
First Aid Room.  We now have plenty. 
 
Lyndall & Deb 

 

WASPS NEST  
Saturday 24 th  Leverett Family (5A)  

Sunday 25 th   Megee Family (4B)  

 

 

 

  
                                            
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Dates Term 1 and 2: 

20th April   House Cross Country 

24th April   District Athletics  

18th May  District Cross Country 

1st June   Division Cross Country 

19th June   Regional Cross Country 

 



  

  



 



 

SCHOOL FRAMES FUNDRAISER 
Jen Whiteford, one of our WSPS mums and the owner of Butterfly Kisses Wall Art & 
Décor, has collaborated with Rhonda Newton from School Frames to create 
personalised school years photo frames.  Jen supplies the laser cut wooden and 
acrylic names for the frames. 
 
School Frames is offering a fundraising program to WSPS whereby our school will 
benefit from ANY FRAME (standard or personalised - with various frame colour and 
name colour options available) purchased from now until the 29th March 2018. 
 
WSPS will receive: 

¶ $10 from every single or large single frame purchased 

¶ $20 from every double or large double frame purchased 

¶ $30 from every triple or large triple frame purchased 

¶ $40 from every quadruple or large quadruple frame purchased 

 

A fundraising information form has been sent home to each family. 
 
Frames may be ordered directly via www.schoolframes.com.au by using the unique 
fundraising code WSPS at checkout.  Afterpay is available too. 
All frames are made in Brisbane by Rhonda, who is a professional picture framer with 
ƻǾŜǊ нл ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ  wƘƻƴŘŀ ǳǎŜǎ ƻƴƭȅ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ ƳŀŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŀŎƛŘ-free 
materials.   
 
A sample frame is on display in the office.     
 
Your support of this fundraiser (including by sharing the information with your friends 
ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅ ǘƻƻ Ŏŀƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘύ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ 
Please direct any queries to Jen at butterflykisseswallart@hotmail.com or 
www.facebook.com/butterflykisseswallart or Rhonda at 
rhonda@schoolframes.com.au. 

 

http://www.schoolframes.com.au/
mailto:butterflykisseswallart@hotmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/butterflykisseswallart


  

 
 

The School Banking Program runs each Wednesday morning.  Come to the office to 

see the great rewards on display! 



 

ONLINE UNIFORM SHOP  
Order online at 

https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school  wear/wantirna south ps  

or visit the RHS Uniform Shop at  
Unit 12/100 New Street, Ringwood. Phone 9870 1377  

 Trading Hours ï Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm 

https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school
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Australian Butchers Store 

              287 Boronia Road, Boronia 

               Tel: 8560 2642 

             boronia@butchersstore.com.au 

 

 


